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Monthly Executive Committee Call
Thursday, June 18, 2015
3:30pm to 5:00pm EDT
Minutes
1. Roll Call – Secretary Wally McClure took roll. Present were:
Sharon Santilli – President
Wally McClure – Secretary
Jim Fleming - Treasurer
Region 1 – Mary Weatherill
Region 2 – Eileen Stack
Region 3 – Craig Burshem
Region 4 – Charles Bryson
Region 5 – Erin Frisch
Region 6 – Steve Smith
Region 7 – Byron Van Patten
Region 8 – Liesa Stockdale
Region 9 –Scott Lekan
Ann Coffin – IRS Fraud Committee Chair

2. Welcome
President Sharon Santilli welcomed the committee.

3. Approval of Minutes –May 21, 2015 and June 15, 2015

Both the May 21, 2015 Executive Committee Meeting minutes and the special June 15, 2015 minutes were approved as submitted. 

We briefly discussed the submission of the Annual Meeting minutes. Wally sent out the draft via email and asked for approval. One correction came back and was incorporated. No one (aside from the correction) voted to reject but there were only 7 votes. The committee agreed that constituted acceptance of the annual meeting minutes with the submitted change.

4. President’s Report
Sharon reviewed the attached written report. OCSE moving along as with any NPRM, regardless of introduction of HR 2688. IRS news: no regulation will occur until it can be automated, but does have a high priority. Might be ready for 2016. Background checks – Sharon shared with OCSE the directors’ concerns. OCSE asked about our impression of the closed session – particularly the imputation discussion. Sharon advised we have a committee formed to discuss and respond. 

5. Treasurer’s Report
Jim reviewed the attached written report. Also included monthly checking statement. Still waiting for resolution of about $1000 in charges. Do owe Marriott about $42,000. We made about $11,000 for the conference. Erin Frisch moved to accept the report and  Eileen Stack seconded. Motion  carried unanimously.

6. Committee Reports
· VOE Chair- Laurie McGrath 
With Laurie’s retirement, Sharon is considering offering the chair to may offer to Michele Cristello, the new Massachusetts director. 

· Finance Chair- Jim Fleming
IRS notified NCCSD of a penalty they are imposing on us for paying taxes late. The late payment is the result of technical issues with the accountant. The account has asked IRS for a waiver of the penalty. If not waived then then we will discuss who is responsible for payment – the accountant or NCCSD.

· OCSE Update on Policy and Rules Chair- Craig Burshem
OCSE has issued only news releases and chirps.

· Imputing Income Committee –Chair Jim Fleming
Jim reviewed the participants. Meeting soon. Michigan just wrote some policy they’re going to share. We will work on a survey with VT input. VT is working on a parallel group with directors who are attorneys on justice. 

· Mentor Committee- Erin Frisch
Positive flexible easy to use and easy to maintain. Started a conversation with OCSE about partnering in this. In RI Erin did talk to Wendy Grey, Center for Support of Families, who created the training for OCSE. Donna and LaShawn to see if they’re interested. All interested and will get back to Erin. Potential costs for us would be costs of CSF to provide training. Jim has agreed to participate in discussions. Delivery and travel costs of trainers. We will also explore web enabling the modules but there is advantage to directors meeting each other. Reviewed attached additional information.
Erin sked for committee’s support to send roster to IV-D list serve, and to reach out to new directors. All agreed to support. 

7. New Business- NPRM- HR 2688
Sharon expresses concern that sometimes people comment to congressional delegates and staff in a way that appears to be representing NCCSD when they are actually speaking on their own capacity.
Discussed if we should send a letter expressing that NCCSD trusts the NPRM process, or should we assume this bill will go nowhere. Sharon will draft a letter for committee to review.

IRS 1075 – waiting for clarification about if it applies to child support. 

FPLS Certification Letter – OCSE made a clerical error and included language we negotiated to come out. Also did not give us an opportunity to submit a POM.

8. Old Business -  Change in September meeting due to Region 1 Meeting        
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NATIONAL COUNCIL OF CHILD SUPPORT DIRECTORS
TREASURER'S REPORT
Activity April 1, 2015 - April 30, 2015

National

Council of

Child Support

Directors

Beginning Wells Fargo Balance as of 4/1/2015 $122,439.51
Deposits/Credits

4/1 Electronic Deposit ($380 x 5, $50 x 2) $2,000.00
4/2 Electronic Deposit ($380 x 1) $380.00
4/3 Electronic Deposit ($1000 x 1, $380 x 4) $2,520.00
4/7 Deposit ($380 x 1) $380.00
4/10 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 2, $380 x 2) $1,560.00
4/13 Electronic Deposit ($380 x 1) $380.00
4/14 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 3, $380 x 1) $1,580.00
4/15 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 1, 380 x 1) $780.00
4/16 Electronic Deposit ($50 x 1) $50.00
4/17 Deposit ($1500 x 1, $400 x 6) $3,900.00
4/17 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 2, $20 x 1 (fix under-bill)) $820.00
4/20 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 1, $50 x 1) $450.00
4/21 Deposit ($380 x 1) $380.00
4/21 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 2) $800.00
4/24 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 1, $380 x 1) $780.00
4/24 Deposit ($400 x 1, $380 x 5, $50 x 2) $2,400.00
4/28 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 1, $380 x 1) $780.00
4/30 Electronic Deposit ($400 x 1, $380 x 1) $780.00
4/30 Interest Payment $4.33

Total Deposits ~ $20,724.33

Debits
4/6 Imprint (conference mugs) $635.85
4/8 Staples (printing) $166.85
4/9 Color Company (printing) $292.11
4/9 Imagine! Foundation (honorarium) $100.00
4/10 Credit card fees and charges for March $853.26
4/14 Trolley $930.00
4/17 4lmprint (director jackets) $1,145.86
4/17 Refund overpayment (Mississippi - $20 x 3) $60.00
4/22 Staples (stationery) $120.58
4/30 Cash withdrawal (musician honorarium) $150.00
4/30 Sharon Santilli (reimbursement for prizes, centerpieces $194.05
Total Debits $4,648.56
Ending Wells Fargo Balance as of 4/30/2015 $138,515.28

Pending Items
Credit card fees and charges for April $570.26
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NCCSD

National Council of Child Support Directors



Mentoring Program

INTRODUCTION:

The National Council of Child Support Directors (NCCSD) is the professional association of state and territory Title IV-D directors and was established in part to provide a forum for IV-D child support directors. Between 2010 and 2015 there have been approximately thirty new IV-D directors nationwide. As a result, NCCSD created a mentoring committee and charged them with creating a program to provide professional support to child support directors as they grow in their careers.  



PROGRAM OBJECTIVES: 

The objectives of the NCCSD mentoring program are to: 

· Develop the knowledge, skills, and perspective of child support directors

· Provide a specific point of contact to new directors for support 

· Facilitate and encourage relationships between and among directors 

PROGRAM OVERVIEW:

The committee’s goals were to create a program that is positive, flexible, easy to use and easy to maintain. In addition to matching IV-D directors with mentors, the NCCSD mentoring program has various components designed to welcome and connect child support directors to the IV-D community and provide resources to support directors in their development. While directors never cease learning, the mentoring committee believes that most new directors will gain maximum benefit from the program within the first two to three years. 

1. New Director Training

NCCSD will provide periodic in-person and web-based training specifically for new IV-D directors, and open to all.

2. One-on-One Meetings



[bookmark: _GoBack]The mentoring committee encourages directors to find opportunities to meet by phone, video conference, or in person with their mentor on a regular basis to check in and provide support.  



3. Monthly Calls

The mentoring committee holds monthly calls for any new director to attend. The calls are intended to be an informal opportunity for new directors to ask questions in a safe, non-judgmental environment. The calls are held the last Wednesday of each month at 3:00 p.m. Eastern and are currently hosted by Michigan IV-D Director, Erin Frisch.

4. Reference Documents

The NCCSD website contains materials to be used as reference for directors, including a New IV-D Directors Checklist. The website can be found at: https://sites.google.com/site/nccsdsite/ and requires a login to enter. Please contact the current NCCSD secretary for login information.

5. Participant Roster



Each director who is interested in participating in the program will fill out basic information about themselves and their program, to be shared with new directors. The roster is housed on the NCCSD website and the mentoring committee is responsible for maintaining the roster.

PARTICIPATION:

Participation is voluntary and open to all members of NCCSD. Any IV-D director may sign up to be a mentor or receive a mentor or participate in any other aspect of the program. 

MENTOR MATCHING PROCESS:

New directors are introduced to the mentoring program and participant roster as part of being welcomed to NCCSD. Directors interested in finding a mentor will review the participant roster, identify mentors that appear to be a good fit, and contact the director to initiate the mentoring relationship. Directors who would like assistance in identifying appropriate candidates can contact any member of the mentoring committee. Directors open to being mentors have discretion to determine if they can take on a mentoring relationship at that time and will respond accordingly to the request. 

ENDING THE MENTORING RELATIONSHIP:

The mentoring committee recommends the formal mentoring relationship remain in place for the first year. However, at any time during the relationship, either participant can indicate to the other that circumstances have changed and request to conclude the formal mentoring relationship. 



CONTACT PERSON:		Erin Frisch

					IV-D Director, Michigan Office of Child Support

					Phone: 517-243-5998

					E-mail: frische@michigan.gov



2015 MENTORING	

COMMITTEE MEMBERS:	Craig Burshem, Virginia (craig.burshem@dss.virginia.gov)

Kate Cooper Richardson, Oregon (kate.richardson@doj.state.or.us)

Jim Fleming, North Dakota (jfleming@nd.gov)

					Kristie Langley, Wyoming (kristie.langley@wyo.gov)

Steve Smith, New Mexico (steveng.smith@state.nm.us				
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                                                       NCCSD Presidents Report



The monthly OCSE/ NCCSD Leadership Conference Call took place on June 17, 2015 at 3:00 pm. President Sharon Santilli and Vice President Carol Eaton met with Commissioner Vicki Turetsky, Donna Bonar, Yvette Riddick,  Thom Campbell Linda Dimeke, Kim Smith  from OCSE. The following issues were discussed:

· HR 2688- Vicki said that the bill is much larger than the child support program and much more to do with the relationship between Congress and the Administration.  There is a bigger dynamic here and we need to put it in that context. The bill has been introduced but It has not passed. OCSE is proceeding in the traditional manner in rule promulgation. Reviewing, analyzing the comments, and revising the regs as necessary. Sharon inquired as to whether OCSE has been having conversations with Congress since the letter was sent to the Secretary and thought about possibly negotiating removal of some regulations. Vicki assured us that f course they have been having conversations but at a higher level and having nothing to do with about child support.  Yvette said nothing has been eliminated from the regs. Vicki said she cannot recommend what the next steps should be for NCCSD. During a rule making process in a highly political situation, it would be inappropriate for her to offer any further comment or insight. Sharon asked about the press release comments which seemed to have everything to do with child support. She said the letter and the press release addressed very different issues and took a very different approach based upon the political messaging.

· IRS- Vicki reported that the good news is there is a new IRS Chief of Staff who has been very responsive to the Assistant Secretary inquiries. However, Donna Bonar stated that the bad news is the IRS reversals must be programmed before the regulation can be issued. Although the Bureau of Fiscal Services can automate the reversals, the process on the IRS side is not automated, is highly manual and they simply cannot accommodate. They have put in a program change request and given it a high priority. It will not be ready until 2016. Sharon asked about the alleged pending legal issue. Vicki responded that the legal issue arose probably as a result of new staff with lack of understanding about child support offsets.

Sharon inquired about the Treasury Inspector General Audit recommendation regarding background checks. She relayed the concerns expressed by Directors including cost to states, the procedure to implement, union labor issues that may arise, credit checks that may cause someone to fail etc. Carol asked whether it was possible that the changes were focused on Revenue agencies and not child support and if it could be determined whether the Revenue agencies have much greater access to FTI that would prompt such extensive background checks as opposed to the amount of information shared with child support.  OCSE was not consulted regarding this.  Linda Diemeke will inquire as to whether it pertains to child support agencies.  

· Medical Support- Vickie said the White House is now involved in the Medical Support policy discussion. The advocates and others in the field have now had an opportunity to see the process and weighed in on the lack of information collected in a health care application. CMS is hearing from the field that the streamlined application has caused numerous issues for child support referrals and is now willing to take another look at their system operations and data. This is encouraging news.

· CERT Guide- Is being finalized. 80% there.

· Report to Congress- It should be finalized the end of August. Vickie is still doing outreach at conferences. The focus is the Judicial.

· Strategic Plan- Thom stated that from the feedback in RI at the NCCSD conference and the internal meetings at OCSE,  two themes arose: 1. Flexibility in end product and 2. More details substantively. There will be final draft the first of the year. Perhaps eth policy Forum might be a good place to roll it out. There will be a variety of ways to issue: perhaps a detailed lengthy plan, a trifold high level brochure and a plan with room for state specific stats etc. Information from the white papers will be utilized to create these documents.

· Veterans Administration Collaboration- OCSE started a Pilot in 2010 with no funding available encouraging collaboration between the Veterans Administration and the ABA, providing legal services to Vets who owe child support. Pretty successful. 80 sites that have demonstrated they are open to collaboration, have been chosen to continue this successful collaboration. Veteran’s affairs chose the sites.

· Closed Session- Vickie asked our thoughts on the closed session topics particularly imputed income. Sharon advised that she appointed Jim Fleming as Chair of a committee of directors from every region to discuss this. The first step will be creation of a survey that Jim will consult with OCSE when preparing. We want to make sure we capture the appropriate information. We discussed imputed income as similar to the lien registry. Every state has a different definition and different process. Some meet all due process requirements and need flexibility to continue with their procedure. The concern is that these appropriate procedures are lumped in with state procedures that do not meet basic due process requirements. Example some, and in fact counties within states, have mass system approaches to imputing income. There is no data matching or judicial discretion involved just imputing income. Sharon suggested the problem may not be as bad as suspected. Vicki thinks the problem is much larger and she maintains it is not based upon anecdotal information but factual.

· The call adjourned at 4:10 pm.




